
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 3
12th of March 2019
Present:
Cllr. Mrs M Webber (Chairman)


Councillors: B Alldred, Mrs V Allen, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, P Holmes, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts.


7 members of the public.

Police Report.
ASB in Culcheth has encountered a spike with 13 reported incidents made for the month however nothing for Glazebury. The majority of these relate to the ongoing trend of door kicking. We have some fresh lines of enquiry at this time but are yet to identify an offender. We continue to ask for information or any descriptions for those involved and will continue to be actively patrolling areas where incidents have been reported.

There has been a single parking ticket handed out in the Culcheth area and many other suggestions and requests for us to look at other locations via the social media. Rest assured we will never willingly pass illegally parked vehicles without taking some form of action whether it be verbal advice, advisory notices of fixed penalty tickets. 

One incident of a cyclist riding without lights he was stopped has had his details recorded on Police systems and had a letter home to his parents from the Warrington Community Safety Partnership. 

As always please continue to report via the 101 although Social Media is a great tool it doesn’t count on our month’s stats. 

Burglary Dwellings - Culcheth.  Two reported both in the same Road, enquiries are ongoing. Glazebury. No Reports.
Burglary Others - Three reported in Culcheth

Vehicle crime – None

Violence - One incident reported from an assault in a staff member from a Culcheth Eatery. The Victim has however not co-operated with the Police investigation.
NEWS – The PCSO continues to build relationships with our Schools especially the Junior Schools to gain the trust of the next generation of youths. This month has been internet safety month and talks have been given to groups of year six pupils at Newchurch Primary with dates already set for March.

M.A.D Culcheth continues to grow in numbers with a record 79 youths in attendance the last week in February. Most of these are dropped off and collected safely by parents, there are also some volunteers come forwards to offer their assistance in running the Friday group.  

The Police Surgeries are gaining in popularity with visitors attending most sessions. Dates and times remain on the Cheshire Police Website and Social media reminders are send out throughout the week.

Members requested that incidents of groups of motor (trial) bikes being driven through the village on Sunday afternoon along the A574 southbound to Silver Lane and then back northbound The Clerk
3.1. Opening:

Resolution 10/19
That the terms of occupation of the new Parish Office be added to part 2 of the agenda

3.1.1
Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs Grime – item 6.3
Cllr. Mrs Johnson – planning application 2019/34430
Cllr. Mrs Roberts – planning application 2019/34253

Cllrs. B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs Grime, P Holmes, Mrs Johnson, Mrs Webber – regards resolution 17/19

3.1.2
Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations
Cllrs. B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs Grime, P Holmes, Mrs Johnson, Mrs Webber – regards resolution 17/19

3.2. Apologies
Cllr. Mrs Hutchinson
3.3 Minutes of Meeting Number 2
Resolution 11/19
That the minutes of the meeting held on 12th February 2019 be approved.
3.4     Matters Arising 
Police Report – Pavement parking and speeding traffic in Glazebury village – members noted that complaints had been passed on to the Police for action.

Item 2.6.4 – Community Day informal meeting – members noted that an informal meeting had been held to agree the programme of events.

Part 2 item 2 – St Helens Local Plan consultation – members noted that the consultant had been commissioned to provide comment.

3.5 Borough Councillors’ Report 
Members noted that full committee had met on the 25th February to discuss the budget. It was noted that the requirement for services was £155m and that, due to restrictions on the Council Tax uplift, there would be a shortfall of £22m which would have to be achieved by savings and revenue generation.
Major Savings in the WBC budget for 2019/2020 (total savings £22.167million) 

New model for back and middle office services                                   £1.5m

Demand management in Adult Social Care                                            £2m

Bus lane enforcement                                                                                   £132,000

Strategic investment                                                                                      £5.15m

Use of capital receipts                                                                                    £4m

Loans to registered providers (housing)                                                 £1.5

Local Authority Energy Company                                                               £1m

Solar Farm                                                                                                           £500,000

Housing Company                                                                                           £300,000

Parish Council Council Tax Support Allowance                                     £207,000

Administration (across the board)                                                             £1.2m 

There are 10 other savings of above £100,000 in Families and Well-being, including restructure of staffing and services £600,000, loss of PCSO’s £167,000 and ‘managed reduction’ in Community Activities.

 

3.6 Reports from Sub-Committees

3.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

No meeting held this cycle
3.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee
The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th of February 2019.
Members noted a report from the second Glazebury Working Group meeting.

They also noted that HS2 had a new local representative.


3.6.3    Planning Working Group
The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 5th March 2019. 
Local Plan – members agreed that Borough Officers should be invited to an open meeting with to discuss Local Plan proposals with councillors and residents. Clerks – Croft and Culcheth and Glazebury

3.6.4 Community Day

The members noted the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th February 2019. 
Members noted the draft poster and agreed the following amendments: 

“Village” to be omitted. Sponsors to be included. Reference to “Inter Schools competition” to be omitted and replaced with “Karate Display”
Members noted concern that businesses with charity arms where excluded from applying for stalls.
3.7 Applications for Financial Assistance
There had been no applications for financial assistance prior to the circulation of the minutes.
                             3.8 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 12/19
That the accounts totalling £10568.01p for March 2019 be approved for payment.
3.9 Chairman’s Communications
3.10 Date and venue for the next meeting
It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday the 9th of April 2019 at Glazebury Methodist Church.
The meeting was closed and opened to the public.

Members noted that a meeting had been arranged for Tuesday 19th March from 6.00 to 8.00pm at Culcheth High School to brief residents on the proposals for the site at Holcroft Lane.

They also noted a vote of thanks to councilors for their support of the Raven Inn Action Group who are busy with promotion and fund raising in an attempt to save the pub for community use. They noted a request for continued support and acknowledgement of the historic importance of the site in any future communications regarding its fate.
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